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CLUB OFFICERS 

Heartland All British Car & Cycle Meet  

 A Successful Car Show!  
 

Sunday, September 2nd, was the Heartland All British Car & Cycle Meet.  This 
turned out to be a successful show with 103+ cars.  Everyone seemed to love 
the new venue location at the Merriam Farmerôs Marketplace in Merriam, KS.  
The weather turned out perfect ð maybe a little warm and humid, but NO RAIN! 

We had many KCMGCC club members win awards.  Listed are those that won: 

 

Austin Healey 100, 100-6, 3000 MG T-Series/Pre-War 
 Ron Ray, 1st Place   Peter Brown, 2nd Place 
    Cleo Simmonds, 3rd Place 
 

Frogeye Sprite MG Midget/AH Box Sprite 
 Darren Traub, 1st Place   Stevan Dupus, 1st Place 
 Stevan Dupus, 3rd Place   Robert Soule, 2nd Place 
    Carl Ostanek, 3rd Place 
 

MGA TR2 & TR3 
 Tom Berry, 1st Place   Larry Taylor, 1st Place 
 Steve Stockham, 2nd Place  
 Chris Armacost, 3rd Place TR4, TR4A, & TR250 
    Pat Fischer, 2nd Place 
MGB/MGB-GT ð ó62-ô71   Craig Simon, 3rd Place 
 Rick Mills, 2nd Place     
  Spitfire & GT6 
MGC/MGC-GT   Roger Elliott, 3rd Place 
 Jim Danielson, 3rd Place 

MGB/MGB-GT ð ó72-ô74 (chrome bumper) Mini Classic 
 Monica Mills, 1st Place   Susan McKenzie, 1st Place 
    Don Ipock, 3rd Place 

MGB/MGB-GT ð ó74-½ -ô80 (rubber bumper) 

 Jim Hager, 1st Place 

British Saloon & Other British Sport 
 Stevan Dupus, 1st Place   Steve Spencer, 1st Place 
 Mark Ibenthal, 3rd Place   Craig Vaughan, 2nd Place 

 
Bill Young Award 
 Stevan Dupus 

 
       (See photos on pages 2-3) 
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ABOUT THE MG POST 
The Kansas City MG Post is published 

monthly by the Kansas City MG Car Club.  

The KCMGCC is a member of the North 

American MGB Register and the American 

MGB Association, and is affiliated with the 

MG Owners Club, Cambridge, England.  The 

MG Post is provided free to members.  Opin-

ions expressed herein are not necessarily 

those of  the Club, the Club Officers, or the 

staff of the newsletter.  Technical information 

is believed to be accurate; however, any 

repairs on mechanical advice is attempted at 

the readerôs risk.  The Club, Officers, or 

newsletter staff will not be responsible for 

any misinterpreted or incorrect technical 

information.  If in doubt, consult a certified 

technician.   

The Kansas City MG Car Club is a chapter of 
the North American MGB Register.  The 
North American MGB Register was formed in 
1990 to serve the needs of MG owners 
throughout the world.  The Registerôs execu-
tive committee is elected by the Affiliated 
Chapters.  Officers can only serve two con-
secutive terms which ensures that new peo-
ple and fresh ideas are always available.  
Finances are open to inspection at any time 
and the Treasurer provides financial state-
ments that show how the membershipôs 
money is spent.  Officers and Registrars 
receive no financial remuneration for their 
duties, but volunteer out of the spirit of the 
marque. 
The award-winning magazine MGB Driver is 
published six times a year. 
Cost of membership in the NAMGBR is 
$30.00 per year and includes a dash plaque 
with your membership number, the MGB 
Driver magazine, and other benefits.   

NAMGBR 

The Kansas City MG Car Club is a chapter 
of the North American MGA Register 
(NAMGAR).  The Register was established 
in 1975, with the sole objective of promoting 
the restoration, preservation, and enjoyment 
of the MGA, Magnette, and their Variants.  
While NAMGAR started as a register of 
MGAôs in North America, it soon became an 
organization to join, as evidenced from a 
membership roster of folks from all over the 
world!  It immediately became the catalyst 
for very special social gatherings. NAMGAR 
is managed by unpaid volunteer Board and 
Staff members. They give their expertise and 
time freely in an effort to make NAMGAR the 
best MG club in the world.:   Cost of 
membership in the NAMGAR is  $37.50 
North America/$52.50 International per year 
and unique dash plaque indicating your carôs 
Register number, NAMGARôs award winning 
magazine, MGA!, six times a year and other 
benefits.  

NAMGAR 

Heartland All British    (cont. from page 1)  

(The following photos from the Sunday show courtesy of Russ Sifers) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           (cont. on page 3)  

Saturday afternoon BBQ hosted by Victoria British 
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Heartland All British         (cont. from page 2)  
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Cars & Coffee at the KC Auto Museum           By Denny Hale 

The weather was great on Saturday, September 15
th
, when KCMGCC went to Cars & Coffee at the 

Kansas City Auto Museum in Olathe.  Seventeen cars from our club showed up to enjoy free coffee 
and donuts and the great display of cars in the museum, including eight Austin Healeys and a 
Jensen Healey.  Before the event had ended, three more big Austin Healeys, a Morris pickup truck, 
and a Triumph motorcycle had pulled in to park with us.  It was a great display!  Turnout of other 
cars to the event was a little light because the date conflicted with the Ottawa Car Show and the 
American Royal Car Show. 
 

The only negative to the day was a mechanical issue for Susan McKenzieôs Mini that lost a wheel 
on K-10 Hwy on her way to the event from Lawrence.  The wheel didnôt come off the hub ð the hub 
came loose from the car!  Some body damage to the right front.  Susan was never able to find the 
wheel.  She believes it must have fallen off some distance behind her before she noticed heavy 
vibration and pulled off to the side of the road and realized her wheel was gone! 

 

 
 

 

 

(Photo courtesy of Denny Hale 

(Photo courtesy of Susan McKenzie 

(Photo courtesy of Tom Berry 
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Brits In The Ozarks All British Car & Cycle Show, September 6-8 
 

We had some KCMGCC club members who went to the British Iron Car Clubôs show in 
Fayetteville, Arkansas.  Two won:  Larry Taylor won 1st place with his ó60 Triumph TR3 and 
Tom Berry also won 1st place with his ó58 MGA. 
 

Congratulations to you both! 
 

 

Larry Taylorôs TR3, far right 

Tom Berryôs MGA, far right 
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St. Louis All British Car & Cycle Show, September 21-22. 
 

This was an active month for car shows in the area.  We had two KCMGCC club members who 
went to the St. Louis All British car show in St. Louis, MO.  The weather was absolutely perfect and 
the view of Creve Coeur Lake at the car show park is always a great view.  179 cars were at the 
event ð close to or a record attendance.  Tom Berry won 1st place with his ó58 MGA and Rick and 
Monica Mills won 3rd place with their ó73 MGB/GT. 
 

Congratulations to you both!   (More pictures on page 7) 
 

Tomôs MGA in front 
Rick & Monicaôs MGB/GT (right) 
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St. Louis All British Car & Cycle Show            (cont. from page 6) 
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KCMGCC Photo Scavenger Hunt, September 29th   By Bruce Miller 

 
In coolish weather, fourteen cars participated in a leisurely drive from the West Bottoms through 

the City Market area and on to points around North Kansas City, ending at The Big Pit Brewery.  

Despite stationary trains on the planned route, and denied access through the Cerner Complex, 

everyone managed to find our destination for a Hawgs Jaw BBQ lunch and a nice selection of 

microbrews.   While every item on the Scavenge List was found by someone, no team got every 

item on the list.  Rookies Geoff and Christi Rollert took bragging rights for documenting 27 of the 

41 items on the list.  Special recognition goes to Ken & Charlene Johnson and Rob & Tommie 

Camblin as the only teams to brave the elements with the top down.  Fun, Good brew, Good ñQò, 

and GREAT Friends made for a terrific LBC outing.  Hope to see everyone on next year's Hunt. 
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ñSpecial Toolsò Behind The Wheel      By Rick Mills  
 

As the leader of the pack (which I would rather follow), I have had the opportunity to write an article 
most every month for three years now.  Yes, this is my third term as President.  I believe it's time for 
someone else to take the lead. 
 

At our last Social, I asked for, and got, one article about a special tool you use to work on and/or 
repair your MG.  Now most of us have MGBs, but I'm sure the TR people of our club and the early 
MG owners and Midget owners also have tools they have made. 
 

The only thing I can remember from my Spridget (Sprite/Midget) days is attaching a long brake line 
to the clutch slave cylinder and route it up into the engine bay to make it easier to bleed the clutch.  
It's almost impossible to bleed the clutch slave on Spridgets.  This is on chrome bumper Spridgets. 
 

On page 10 is a reprint of Denny Hale's article he wrote back in 2015 about a tool he made to pull 
the dust cap on the front wheel of an MGB with wire wheels.  This is a must if you have wire 
wheels, so please read his article. 
 

My special tool is one that was made by Jim Lovell way back in the middle '90s.  It is a brake 
adjuster tool for rear brakes on MGBs.  As you can see from the picture below, this tool has been 
brazed together, but I have made one just using epoxy to hold them together.  You ask why make 
the tool when all of our suppliers sell a box-and-wrench specifically to do this job?  Because with 
that tool sold, it is very hard to adjust brakes with the tires on.  With this special tool, you can use a 
3/8" drive ratchet and add an extension (or not) to adjust the brakes. 
 

To make this tool, you need a 1/4-drive, 6-point, 5/16" 
socket, a short piece of 5/16 hex drive (cut a 5/16 Allen 
wrench to 2" length) and a 3/8-drive, 6-point, 5/16" socket.  
Then do this or that.  This takes JB Weld or two-part epoxy, 
and marry the 5/16 hex piece between the two 5/16" 
sockets.  Or (that) take the three pieces to a welder and 
have them welded together.  Of all the tools I have, I use 
this one the most often.  Most of my special tools I do not 
carry with me when I travel.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

And one I don't carry is duct tape.  Would duct tape have fixed my lost lug nut in 2015?  No.  Would 
duct tape have fixed my plug that blew out of my cylinder head and let the engine make a horrible 
exhaust noise?  No.  Would duct tape have fixed that blown freeze plug that Larry Petty had back in 
2014?  No.  Would duct tape have fixed my exhaust hanger I broke on a SLIM Run in 2010?  No. 
 

But this past August, my accelerator cable wore through the cable housing at the firewall, and my 
accelerator stuck open, a scary ride for a few seconds.  As our group got out to look at the problem, 
and saw the solution was duct tape (which worked for the rest of the weekend), and I said I donôt 
have any; well, Denny Hale did have duct tape.  As I said earlier, it fixed the problem.  Yes, I can 
now say that when I am behind the wheel, I feel much more confident because I now carry duct 
tape. 
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Home -Made Tools ð Wire Wheel Hub, Grease Cap Removal  
(Reprinted from 2015 issue with permission by Denny Hale)  

 
Weôve all been in the position where we simply donôt have the right tool that would make a 

project easy, so we modify, adapt, or create something that will work.  I have several of these 
laying around my workshop, so I thought Iôd share some ideas.  Sometimes the correct, and most 
easily used tool is cheap and easy to find, but if youôre working on something, and you donôt want 
to stop and go out shopping, you just make do with what you can find. 

 
After reading an article in one of our magazines that showed somebody using a log chain to 

remove a wire wheel bearing grease cap, I thought Iôd share the tool I created one day (pictured 
below) for that job.  All the threads are 5/16ò-18 (coarse thread) to match the threads on the cap 
stud. 

 

  A ï A short piece of female all-thread, or spacer.  A nut could be used, threaded half way  
          onto the bolt, but it would be a little short. 

 

  B ï A washer, less than 1 Ĳò to fit inside the hub.  Itôs not necessary, but it helps center  
          the tool inside the hub. 

 

  C ï A nut to lock the all-thread, and hold the washers. 
 

  D ï A large washer.  Anything bigger than 2 İò, to brace against the outside of the hub. 
 

  E ï A nut to screw inward against the washer (D) to pull the cap out. 
 

  F ï A bolt at least 2 İò long.  The longer it is, the easier to use, but the harder to store. 
  
      A B C D E F 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To use the tool, screw the all-thread (A) onto the cap stud, and then screw the nut (E) inward 

until the cap pulls off.  To put the cap back on, screw the tool onto the cap stud (not tightly), then 
tap the bolt head with a small hammer until the cap fits snugly in place. 
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2018 Mill Creek Hill Climb Challenge Update    By Russ Sifers 

 

The deadline to register for the 2018 Mill Creek Hill Climb Challenge is October 3rd.  

Please use the Evite to register or e -mail Russ@VALOMILK.com .   

 

If you are not sure you want to try The Challenge, just check ñMaybeò or let Russ 

know and show up with your car.   Check it out, walk the course, and give it a try if 
you want to for $20.   If you want to help out as a Marshal on the course, let Russ 

know.   As of September 24th, we have 7 YES, 5 Maybe, and some others Interested.  

 

** NEW LOCATION  for KCMGCC Monthly Social for rest of 2018 **  
 

We are returning back to RCôs Restaurant & Lounge through November.  This will 

provide us with  a quieter, larger room for us to invite guest speakers.  

Please join us on the 2nd Tuesday of each month at  

330 E. 135th St., Kansas City, MO  64145.  

Meeting starts at 7:00 P.M.; come early and enjoy some great food.  

mailto:Russ@VALOMILK.com
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MIDGET MUMBLINGS    By Steve Olson 

A recent drive to Lincoln, Nebraska was uneventful.  The Midget was running sweetly and 
getting good fuel economy as the miles rolled by along the Interstate at the posted speed 
limit.  Then when I got close to my destination, I applied the brakes to slow for traffic and 
the cruise control did not disengage.  After a couple stomps on the pedal, I switched it off 
manually.  I knew what this likely meant.  The brake light switch has been known to fail 
more than a few times.  So I drove carefully, knowing I had no brake lights.   
 
Later, back home in my garage, I located my spare brake light switch that I never leave 
home without.  The Midget uses the same switch as the MGB, but on the Midget it is far 
less accessible.  So instead of just swapping in the new switch I decided to be sure it was the 
switch that was bad.  So I unplugged the switch from the wiring harness and got out my test 
meter.  The switch showed no connectivity until I applied the brake and then it registered 
only a little resistance.  It basically tested good.  So I turned on the ignition and touched the 
two wires of the harness together and the brake lights lit up.  So the wiring harness and 
bulbs tested good also.  That made no sense.  So I wiggled wires and repeated the tests 
several times with the same good result.  But when I plugged the switch wires back in and 
stepped on the brake pedal, the brake lights still did not come on.  Very curious!  So I 
repeated my tests yet another time and they still tested good.  I repeated this process 
several more times and the results never changed.  Perhaps I was just over-thinking this.  
 
So finally, I gave up and replaced the blasted switch needing only a small blood sacrifice.  
And now the lights worked and all was good in the world.  But I was still curious.  So I took 
the old switch, which happened to be one that I had repaired before.  I hooked it up to the 
test meter and it worked 20 times out of 20.  But I did notice that it sometimes took a 
second or two for the resistance to drop.  Then I found the little rivets that connect the 
wires to the switch contacts inside were a bit loose.  So I soldered those connections tight.  
Now the switch works consistently but still offers nearly an ohm of resistance.  I assume the 
contacts inside have some crud built up on them.  I plugged the old switch back into the 
circuit and it now lights the brake lights.  So I will keep it as a spare at least until I can get 
around to buying another new switch.   
 
What should have been a fairly simple half-hour job had managed to entertain me for half 
a day.  And what have I learned by this lesson?  Always travel with a spare switch.  They are 
not expensive and take up very little room in the glove box.  And at the first indication of 
problems, go ahead and replace the dang switch.  The scrapes on your hands will soon heal 
up.  And once you have a working switch and a spare, throw the old one away no matter 
how good it tests! 
 
P.S.  The NAMGBR MG2019 event will be in Traverse City, Michigan next June.  Will your 
MG be ready for the trip?  It will if you start now to get it road ready.  Getting it show ready 
is purely optional.  These events are always interesting and this one is not all that far from 
home.  Several of us plan to go, and the more the merrier! 
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October 2018  

    2nd, Board Meeting  

    7th, Lawrence Car Show  

    9th, Social at RCôs in Martin City 

12 -14, Lake Garnett Grand Prix Revival  

  14th, Club Picnic at Lake Garnett  

  20th, Mill Creek Hill Climb Challenge, Russ Sifers  

  27th, FAT Run, Cecil & Mia Wise  

 

 

November 2018  

    3rd, Guy Fawkes, Geoff & Christi Rollert  

  13th, Social at RCôs in Martin City 
 

December 2018  

    1st, Christmas Party & Election of Officers  

 

2018 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
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Club Member advertisements 

MEMBERSHIP STATUS  

We have 121 members. 

 

Your Business Card 

could be here! 


